P7 Newsletter
Term 1
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to Fishermoss School after seven weeks of Summer holidays!  I’m sure you will be finding it hard to believe that your child is in P7 and has now started their final year at Fishermoss.  
We are really hoping for a return of as many of the opportunities and experiences that we usually have for our P7s.  Fingers crossed!!
We are looking forward to continuing to work with so many families from last year and looking forward to working with the new families in our class this year.

At the end of this term, we will have our first opportunity to discuss your child’s progress at our parent consultations.  More information will be communicated about this nearer the time.    If you do have any questions before then please feel free to get in touch with Mrs Morrison (Monday-Thursday) or Mrs Rennie (Friday) by putting a note in the diary or contacting the school.

Mrs Morrison and Mrs Rennie
Homework Diaries

Pupils should ensure they have their diary with them in school every day.  Diaries may be used to record reading, homework, general information or to communicate with you.  

At the end of each term we will complete an “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” report page in the homework diary.  Once you have received this, we would be grateful if you could discuss this with your child and both add a comment in the appropriate box. 

Homework 

Reading will to be taught twice a week, either on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday and will usually be accompanied by a book detective task to complete at home.  The book detective task explanations can be found near the front of the homework diaries if pupils need a reminder of what to do.  Please continue to talk to your child about the task and support them in completing it to the best of their ability.  
Spelling activities will be completed in class on Wednesdays, pupils will then copy the words into their yellow spelling jotter to continue learning at home.  

Additional homework such as Maths or Topic will be issued this term. Please note this will not be every week as we will set homework to match class work.  As much as possible, homework will be set on Google classroom and pupils will be encouraged to write the task and due date in their homework diaries.

Timetable
	
	9-10.30
	10.50-12.20
	1.20-3.20



	Monday


	
	
	French/

Spanish

Ms Ruxton
Assembly

	Tuesday


	
	
	

	Wednesday


	
	
	P.E

Miss Kevan

	Thursday


	
	
	

	Friday


	
	
	P.E

Golden Time


P.E
This term we will have P.E on Wednesdays (Miss Kevan) and Fridays (Mrs Rennie).  For the time being this will continue to take place outdoors.  Pupils will need to be appropriately dressed for outdoor exercise on these days and may require a change of shoes to wear outdoors. 
Pupils will participate in a range of team games and fitness activities. 
Maths 

In our number work we will focus on place value, ordering and sequencing numbers to 1000000 and beyond. We will also develop our estimation and rounding skills to help check our answers.  Later in the term we will revise addition and subtraction strategies before moving onto addition and subtraction using two decimal places.  We will also revise all multiplication tables.

Pupils will also complete a block of work on “Time”.  This will involve revision of using 12 and 24 hour time, interpreting timetables and calculating time intervals.

Social Studies 
This term our project will be World War Two.  We will begin the project by learning about the events that led to the outbreak of World War Two.  Pupils will then work independently, and with others, to find out more about what it was like to live in Britain during the war.  
Literacy 
In literacy we will develop our understanding of text through a range of questioning skills. We will have the opportunity to read for enjoyment in class and discuss this with others.  We have already started reading our class novel, linked to our topic, called “Carrie’s War”. 
In writing we will focus on both imaginative writing and functional writing.  We will continue to work on adding description to our imaginative stories.  Pupils will have the opportunity to create texts linked to our class topic and write personal pieces of writing. 
We will continue to work on developing the correct use of punctuation such as speech marks, apostrophes, and commas. We will also improve the presentation of our work through regular opportunities to develop our handwriting skills.
Ms Ruxton will further develop our French and Spanish speaking and listening skills on Mondays.
Learning Celebration Books 
Pupils will be encouraged to take responsibility for updating their learning celebration books regularly.  
Learning celebration books will be sent home for pupils to share and celebrate with you later this term.   We would be grateful if you could comment in the jotter when you have read and discussed it with your child.  
Class Rules

1. We will be kind, helpful and respectful towards others.

2. We will listen when someone is talking and put up our hand when we want to talk or ask for help.
3. We will work quietly and always try our best. 

4. We will look after the resources in our classroom and always keep it tidy.
Dates for your Diary

Monday 27th September- Holiday- School closed to pupils and staff
Friday 15th October-Last day of Term 1 
18th to 29th October 2021 - October holiday
